Town of Chatham April 4, 2019

Attendance: Jason Eastman, Micah Voter, Riley Pitman, Patricia Pitman, Alan Eastman, Bill Briggs, Jeanne Eastman, Sue Crowley, Lisa Lewis, Paul Cooper, Emily Cooper

Meeting called to order.

Minutes for March were accepted as written.

Vouchers were signed.

The Selectmen signed the easement to the well and it was given to the Historical Society.

Jason Eastman was appointed chairman of the Board.

Mail:

DOT sent a letter to the Selectmen regarding property damage done to Jeanne Devincent's property. The letter will be filed.

DOT sent report of red list bridges.

Paul Cooper brought a current use application. There were a few minor things that needed to be changed prior to it being approved. Paul returned later with a corrected application. The application was reviewed and approved by the Selectmen.

Bill Briggs addressed the Board. The Emergency Action Plan must be updated. This will be done in the summer.

Lisa Lewis addressed the Board. Doug MacPherson has moved. There will be a vacancy on the budget committee. Lisa would like the budget committee to be decreased to 5 members. This must be done at a town meeting. She would like to have a warrant article place on the warrant at the next town meeting.

Doug MacPherson was also the person that was overseeing the Veteran's Memorial.

Generator- Riley Pitman will gather quotes prior to the next meeting so that the quotes can be discussed.

Winter access to the basement- may need to put a trap door in the bathroom or in the back of the town office so that the basement can be reached during the winter months.

Micah Voter will contact Tom Albert to see where we are at as far as coming on line with the State for motor vehicle registrations.

Jason Eastman will contact Suburban Propane to see if they have suggestions for keeping the tanks accessible in the winter.

The Selectmen will need to work on completing the Building Use Policy.

The Planning Board needs 2 new members. Lori Weir wishes to return to being an alternate. Michael McAllister has not attended a meeting for 2 years.

Road Agent-

Someone stole the road sign for Woods Road. Riley Pitman will check to see if there is an extra sign.

The wooden fence in front of the town house was discussed. It was determined that the fence would be kept for the time being.

Micah Voter brought up an article in the Conway Daily Sun. The article discussed broad banned internet.

The following appointments were made: Conservation Commissioner- Riley Pitman Emergency management- William Briggs Fire Chief- Jeremy Kiley- 207-890-1001 Fish Street Health Officer- Micah Voter

The Welfare Guidelines were reviewed and approved.

A motion to adjourn was made and seconded.

Meeting Adjourned. Respectfully Submitted, Patricia Pitman